Committee Secretary
Senate Standing Committee on Finance and Public Administration
PO Box 6100
Parliament House
Canberra ACT 2600

Dear Committee Secretary,

This letter is to clarify information provided at the ATO's appearance before the Senate Finance and Public Administration References Committee on 23 March 2018. Refer to information provided on page 19 of the Hansard.

In response to Senator McAllister asking about ATO interactions with the Digital Transformation Agency (DTA), I responded "Between us and the DTA? Again, I felt the need to let Gavin know what was going on, so I just informed him, but that was about it". I would like to note a correction for the record. I should have stated that I provided a briefing to Mr Slater after he joined the DTA in June 2017, after the two outages had occurred.

Yours sincerely

Ramez Katf

Second Commissioner and Chief Information Officer, Enterprise Solutions and Technology 17 April 2018